
Cherokee APT Meeting Minutes – January 18, 2012
 Cherokee School – IRC
Attendees
Board Members (26 total):  David Bedrin, Colleen Berto, Mike Borkowski, Michelle Carlson, Sue Christianson, Jeff Folker, Liz Gescheidle, Catherine Gildersleeve, Mary Kay Hanlon, Susan Loiacano, Jen Lower, Mary Manzer, Kirsten Maxwell, Christy Miks, Michelle Newman, Tiffany Notz, Judi Olenick, Liz Olsen, Julie Pasinato, Lindsay Seaman, Michelle Shinn,  Jane Sotos, Megan Stockton, Natalie Torcolese, Ellen Trager, Lauren Turelli
Guests (4 total):  Lynn Bertram, Robin Bermel, Camille Stohlgren, Harry Griffith
The meeting was called to order by President Jeff Folker at 9:36 am with quotes of Gratitude as part of our APT Yearly Theme.   “As we express our gratitude, we must never forget that the highest appreciation is not to utter word, but to live by them. “   John F. Kennedy
Special Guest – Harry Griffith
· 50% kids at HS are our District 67 children – been able to watch matriculation between schools.      Our District 67 kids, with ACT avg. of 28, would be highest in all the state if they were looked at as just DPM students.
· Mandarin going well.  Thursday meeting of all Mandarin families.
· Orchestra Concert 300 kids playing together.  Sports program 16 out of 32 conference champions last year.
· Superintendent search going on.  Teachers, parents and students involved.  Looks like in February will announce the new Superintendent.   The new person will have time to travel around the district and meet people.
· Looking for new Principle at DPM.  Andy Hendrickson has been there every day, has middle school principal experience.   Middle School Assistant Principals have picked up the slack.
· The “Safer Report” regarding how the Board handled the DPM sexting situation will be released in the next few weeks.
· Keeping Dr. Shinn in her “shared” principal role for another year would be a recommendation right now.  She is doing a great job.  
· First ever deficit spending year.  Lowest CSI ever.
· Teacher contract expires at the end of this year.  Will be meeting in spring with the teachers union and board to finalize things as quickly as possible.
· 21st Century learning question – what is the barometer of how we are successful?  Curriculum divided up by subjects.   New ways of access to information in ways we haven’t had before.
· Example of the train tragedy last week – FB was saying it was related to bullying and the family called and said it had nothing to do with bullying.   Speed of information is good and bad.
· College boards are thinking of changing experience to be short and deep, instead of long and thin.    Memorizing information is less the trend and use of technology.  Common core curriculum has been adopted by 38 states.  Every state does the own thing, which is not the model in other countries.  Our values are communication, collaboration and critical thinking.  Take our topics and divide into experiential learning.  Respect each other.  Five years to define the word trust.
· Proud of the math teachers. 93 – 95% are Allegra ready in the high school.
· Technology difference between teachers.  Using uneven – all still on the same page.  Cherokee has been wireless for 10 years, high school has just become totally wireless.
· Advancing the environmental education within our community coming together as a consortium -  John Sentell, Open Lands, Lake Forest College Dean of Environmental, Bob Kiely City Manager and Harry to discuss potential join opportunities.  Also tied to wellness initiatives.  All the info is available on the district web site.
Principal’s Report – Dr. Michelle Shinn 
· Megan Eatherton leaving on maternity leave.  Retired teacher Mary O’Hara, who taught 4th Grade for 9 years at Cherokee, will be her sub.
· Mrs. LeMahieu will be back soon.
· APT Cookie Walk was fantastic and was greatly appreciated.
· 3/4 GOTR Curriculum is adding Girls on the Run, which is a model to teach girls health and wellness, along with personal development culminating in a 5K Run June 2nd.  There will be a planning meeting Thursday, January 19th.   
· Spirit grants due next Thursday, January 26, at 12:00 noon.
· LDA gave a grant for 3 additional IPADS.
· Kindergarten registration – due Feb. 2nd.  Across the district was the lowest ever last year.  We’ll know what that looks like after that meeting.
· 3rd Grade bubble – with only 3 for next year – will be changes in teachers.
· 3 teachers eligible to come back - Christie, Morehead, Miller may be returning.  Impacts the non-tenured teachers.  Communicate issues that need to be brought to Dr. Shinn’s attention.
· Question on 4th Grade teachers input 5th Grade teachers? – There will be input forms available in the spring for going to DPM.  Julie Moser and Tom Cardamone manage the process.  Cherokee Teachers cannot be that involved.
· TV Monitor is going up in the front hall.  Office is remodeled, will start working on the teachers’ lounge next.
President Report - Jeff Folker
· Pictures, pictures, pictures!!  The District 67 APT wants your pictures of APT or school events to put in the Lake Forester or post on the District 67 or APT website.  Please let Ann Forowycz or Mike Borkowski know if you have any pictures that you’d be willing to share.
· The APT Executive Board Nominations process for the 2012-14 school years is underway.  The Nominations Committee had its first meeting on January 9th to discuss the nominations process for the three positions being filled – APT Exec. Board VP, Cherokee APT President, Sheridan APT President.  As information, the deadline for accepting nominations from the general APT community was Friday, January 6th and there were no nominations submitted for the Cherokee APT President position.  As a result, it will be up to the Cherokee Nominations Committee to select our next Cherokee APT President.
The committee met after the meeting on the 9th and will be meeting again over the next couple of weeks to nominate and confirm a candidate for Cherokee APT President.  The expectation is that a candidate will be selected and confirmed by the next Nominations Committee meeting on Monday, January 30th.
If all goes well, an announcement regarding the next Cherokee APT President will be made via the Cherokee e-newsletter on Friday, February 10th.  Official confirmation of the next President will be made at the District 67 APT Annual meeting on Wednesday, March 7th.
· Speaking of the District 67 APT Annual meeting, it is scheduled for Wednesday, March 7th from 9:00 – 10:00 am at the Gorton Center.  All APT members are invited and encouraged to attend.  The slate of candidates for the Exec. Board (VP, Cherokee President, Sheridan President) will be voted on at this time.  Following the meeting, there will be a guest speaker beginning at 10:15 am.  Mary O’Donohue, a former executive for the Oprah Winfrey show, will discuss her book, “When You Say Thank You, Mean It”.
· On Saturday, February 4th at 7:30PM, the LFHS Diamond Anniversary Campaign's "Bling & Blue 2012" event will take place in conjunction with the LFHS vs. Lake Forest Academy basketball game. There will be many fun contests surrounding this exciting event:
· If your child is having a hard time in the K-4 elementary school setting and struggling academically, socially, and/or emotionally, then you will want to learn more about how the district evaluates and assesses when there is a need for intervention.   There will a brief overview of both District 65’s and District 67’s Special Education Services Departments on Friday, January 20, 2012 at 9:00 a.m. in Seminar B at the Lake Forest Administrative Center (LFHS West Campus, 330 S. Waukegan).  Featured speakers will include administrators from D65, D67 and D115. Also available for questions will be a school psychologist and social worker, as well as a reading specialist. This meeting is being offered in proud partnership with the Lake Forest-Lake Bluff Learning Disabilities Association:http://www.lflblda.clubexpress.com <http://www.lflblda.clubexpress.com/> .
 Treasurer’s Report – Lindsay Seaman  
· Please turn in your receipts and check request forms ASAP so you can be reimbursed.  
· We are on track with the budget.
Teacher/Staff Report – Sue Christianson
· Thank you for the delicious holiday cookies.  
· K has started their 7-week bear unit. We are also working on word families. We continue to do Team Read and books will soon be coming home for children to read to their parents. Our winter Open Lands trips are this week and next week.
· First grade took a break last week from studying Jan Brett in order to focus on Martin Luther King, Jr.  The students learned about whom he was and his importance to our country.  Next week, we will continue our study of Jan Brett and, in two weeks; we will transition into our study of Africa.  In math, the students have been practicing place value, comparing numbers using <, >, and =, and writing 3-digit numbers.  In writing, first graders have been working on adding more details to their writing and have also worked on formal creative writing pieces. 
· Second grade this week is taking their CogAT, which is an optional test.  Second grade is reading Flat Stanley and getting ready to send Flat Stanley around the world.  In math we are learning how to multiple through the use of arrays.  We are also learning how to add and subtract double digits.  In Social Studies are learning about Mexico.  In writing we are learning about the writing process by editing and proofreading our fiction papers that will be published by the APT.  We also had art appreciation last week with a new idea of Mexican Bark Paintings.
· Third grade is talking about place value and decimals.  We are getting ready to start geometry.  We are also practicing for the ISAT.  In writing we just started their fiction unit.  In reading we are just finished our nonfiction unit, which focused on author’s purpose. In social studies we just started our Great Lakes Indians unit.
· Fourth is Starting See the USA.  Students are busy creating itineraries for their team’s cross-country journey across the United States.  In math we just finished Unit 5 and beginning Unit 6, which is dividing and measuring angles.  In reading we are learning how to take organized notes of biographies we are reading in class.   The skills will be used independently for the February Reading Star.   Students will select and prepare a presentation and timeline of a famous person. We just finished ilearn global education projects and are learning about other cultures and places by the projects we have received.
Committee Reports/Announcements
Yearbook- Mike Borkowski 
· Thank you to everyone who has submitted pictures
· Working on getting first half of book submitted on time, with 1st deadline approaching.  2nd half of book starts next.
· Anyone with pix from Back to School PICNIC – please uploads or contacts me.  
· If anyone would like to join the yearbook committee we could use additions.  2nd half of the book is the special events pages. 
Special Events – Connie Hollingsworth/Catherine Gildersleeve
· Winterfest is scheduled for Friday, Jan 27 from 6:30 to 8:00pm.  It will include DJ/dancing/ice cream/pet rock contest/sand art/hair painting station and a couple sport games.
· This is a drop off event for Cherokee students K-4th grade
· Right now, we have 200 plus kids coming.   Overwhelming number of volunteers.  Invited the teachers if they want to come.  Let the parents know it is a drop off, no siblings who are not Cherokee Student.
Kindergarten Coordinator – Dez Witte 
· Kindergarten forms are going out.
Spirit Wear – Jen Lower -  
· Showed new items.  
· Distributed staff and Mandarin Cheetah Wear in November
· Provided a Cheetah Wear order form for the kindergarten mailing
· 	Working with vendor to create a baseball ringer jersey offering for the February Cheetah Wear sale
· 	Cheetah Wear order opportunity will run February 3 - 22. Watch Dr. Shinn's Friday newsletter in February for the link to the order form. 
Spirit of 67 – Kristen DeNoble
· The Faculty Review is on February 24th at DPM auditorium.  Shows are at 4 pm & 7 pm. Tickets can be purchased at the door.  This is a district wide event, not just DPM.
· Home Tour is Thursday, May 3rd.  This year the home tour committee is selling "shout out" ads in the program book in addition to traditional ads.  These ads can offer congrats to children, good luck at DPM to a 4th grader, thanks to faculty and staff, etc.  for more information contact Kristen De Noble (Cherokee Spirit liaison) or Christiana Walsh, program book chair, christianawalsh@hotmail.com. 
Board of Education - Colleen Berto/Megan Stockton
· Meeting with Dr. Griffith next week.
Children’s Publishing – Mary Kay Hanlon
· Published First Grade “Important Books” in December.  All books were due to teachers December 12, 2011 and were completed by the students that week.
· Prepared cover sets for upcoming Second Grade publishing event in February.
· Contacted all Second Grade publishing parent volunteers to prepare for upcoming event.
· Second Grade teachers expect to turn over student drafts week of January 30, 2012 for parent typing/assembly – due back to school mid-February
· Need to determine date of next First Grade publishing event (#2 of 3 planned)
Community Service – Cyncy Schacher/Ellen Trager – 
· District wide book drive Feb. 1 – 15 – goal is 5 to 6 books per child.  Donations for Bernies Book bank.
Rec Center/Open Lands  – Christy Miks -  
· Open Lands Camps are available, handed out registration.  Everett and St. Mary’s tend to be campers.  Rec Center registration will be in March.  Ricca is coming next month.
Parent Awareness – Natalie Torcolese
· Middle School Series:
The Blessings of Raising Teenagers
This FREE series offers strategies for all parents of children in grades 5-8 cope with life’s pressures and develop skills that will contribute to a w ell-rounded and productive future!
Sponsored by: Lake Forest School District 67, Lake Forest Country Day School, Lake Bluff School District 65, and the School of St. Mary.
Make Your Mark (January 25th)
Deerpath Middle School Auditorium, 7-8:30 pm
Micah Johnson, co-founder of The Boomerang Project will show you how to help your kids focus on who they want to be and the impact they want to make.
Modern Family—Maintaining Values in a World of Change (Feb. 6th)
Lake Forest Country Day School, 7-8:30 pm
Pat Garrity, LCSW, will demonstrate how to nurture your family values and help your teen build moral character, respectful relationships, and a strong sense of self.
Success & Happiness: A Teen’s Perspective (Feb. 13th)
CROYA, 7-8:30 pm
CROYA’S Todd Nahigian and local teens will provide you with ways to best support your teen to be his/her best without going overboard!
This series is part of LEAD’s 2011-12 Parent University Register NOW: www.LEADweb.org
· LEAD is actively looking for new director.  35 hours a week.  
Art Appreciation – Liz Olsen
· No report. 2nd Grade Malti bark paintings.  See them freehand draw
Time Zone – Michelle Newman/Felicia Watkins – 
· Getting ready to host Kindergarten.  We have an extra station; next month is fourth grade with Illinois.
Fine Arts/Visiting Author – Tiffany Notz/Dustin O’Regan – 
· Feb. 1 - String Blue – musical performance 8:40 K - 2– 9:40 – 3/4.  APT runs, funded by
Food Service – Lauren Turrelli – 
· Working on National Nutrition Month in March.   Trying to think of fun things to do.  Next Month Anne Simmons coming.  Feedback don’t dye food red, was a tie into heart healthy.   

New Families – Kirsten Maxwell – 
· Cherokee has two new families who moved from Houston.  
· Austin North in 3rd Grade Mrs. Biondi and his sister Ava in 2 nd Grade Brueggeman.  The parents are Debbie and Ed North
· Richard Schabel - Gr. 3  - Muntean  Parents: Maureen and Richard Schabel
 
Emotional Wellness – Liz Gescheidle/Michelle Carlson -  
· The character trait for January is Honest and Integrity.  Teachers are incorporating this into their class activities.   
Communications – Ann Forowycz/Jane Sotos  –  
· APT group picture is up.  Looking to find out how many hits we are getting.
Planter/School Beautification – David Bedrin – 
· Open to suggestions.  Knowing if there is an unmet need – please give feedback.
Bulletin Board – Kristina Frede  - 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Kristina is going to be helping with Monitor. Her role has been expanded to Front lobby coordinator.  The monitors intent is for communication, including events and birthdays.
Old Business
· Grants are Sprit it 67 are due January 26th at 12:00 p.m.
New Business 
· None

The meeting adjourned at 11:02.   
Next APT Meeting:  
Wednesday, February 15th from 9:30 – 11:00 a.m. in the Cherokee IRC


Respectfully Submitted, 
Liz Gescheidle, Cherokee APT Vice-President
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